FUN IN THE SUN BOCCE MINUTES- JANUARY 16,2022

The meeting was called to order by President Ann Hall at

12:05 PM followed by the pledge of alligence. All officers in attendance.

Secretary's report was given and accepted as read.

Treasurers report was given with an ending balance of

$1,847 14

Gail our Tuesday manager reported

Marie VanderWerf's team in first place, with 7 wins

Susan Sibiskis team In second place with 6 wins

Ginny Genest in third place with 3 wins

Gail Kantz in 4th place with 2 wins

Marsha Benedict our Thursday manager reported

Ann Halls team with 4 wins

Marianne Todds team with 4 wins

Pat Shingledeckers team with 5 wins

Bev Petersons team with 5 wins

Ellie Johnson our Social Director reported on the lunch at Santos went well with lots of ladies in attendance.
Thanks Pat Shingledecker and Gloria Myers for hosting this one.

Our next luncheon is on February |4, at Stringers with Gail Leckey and Sue Soderberg in charge. Sign up
now, but if you cannot attend please call them. Gail said we will be eating outside on the Patio. The manager
said it would be nice if we limited the menu to 5 items. A discussion followed and we told Gail & Sue to
decide the 5 items.

Sunshine report by Marion Lloyd, she said we have 2 January birthdays Deb Reece and herself, at the
meeting Cindy Quaglini said she had a January birthday too, Cindy was a late joiner so she did not make our
folder list. We then sang Happy Birthday to all. Marion is txt messaging cards to Alice Fieldhouse and
Madeline Coe. . Be sure you have Marion's phone number in your phone so she can send you a card.
Spring Festival crew went to the meeting and we will be sharing Ice Cream with the Bocce Bells near the
Water/ Pop/Soda stand. There will be 3 ice cream choices.

UNFINISHED BUSINESS......NONE

NEW BUSINESS

The Green team and Nurses asked for donations. Bev Peterson made a motion to give each group $25.
Motion seconded by by Ellie Johnson. Motion voted and passed,

Marsha Benedict read a standing motion about luncheons

" | move that a new standing rule be added stating"

Luncheons will include current players and substitutes along with paid associate members prior to including
guests and non-paid associate members.

Explanation: Many times, the restaurants cannot accommodate the number of people that sign-up for the
luncheons. From this day forward the sign-up sheet will have two(2) columns. One for players and substitutes
and one for guests. If there is room without paying for a room reservations, the guests will be invited. If not,
they will be called , with sincere aplolgy.

Cindy Thomas 2nd the motion. It was voted on and passed.

Gloria Myers said change the day for luncheons, but there really is no other day available so we are keeping it
on Monday's in season.

Ann read a Thank You letter from the Scholarship committee. Ellie said there are thank you letters from the
House of Hope and from the St Lucie County Sherrif s Department, she will have them at the next meeting.
Our next meeting is February 7.

Meeting adjourned at 12:40 PM

Respectfully submitted

Marcia Zenk, Secretary




